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September 7, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:  

On December 7, 2015, King County Council approved a Paid Parental Leave pilot program for 2016. The pilot established King County as a leader on this important national issue, and allowed the County to test our assumptions about whether the program meets our objectives for a permanent Paid Parental Leave program.  

On July 29, 2016, I reported to you the usage and costs associated with the 2016 Paid Parental Leave pilot program for the first half of the year. The preliminary usage and cost estimates for the first six months were consistent with those predicted in my initial proposal to Council last year. Based on the success of the pilot program, I recommend that we make Paid Parental Leave a permanent benefit, effective January 1, 2017, using the same program that was utilized in the pilot. By making the Paid Parental Leave program permanent, the County will continue to:

· Improve infant and child health, by permitting parents to bond with their children during the first crucial states of life, which is one of the most important ways we can support best starts for kids;

· Help attract and retain workers, especially workers in the millennial generation who are moving into prime child-bearing years and, in general, are looking for better integration between work and family lives; and 

· Support the County’s Equity and Social Justice guiding principles by reducing disparities between how low- and high-wage employees take leave.  

Furthermore, as evidenced by the pilot, the Paid Parental Leave program accomplishes these objectives while supporting King County’s Strategic Plan by being fiscally feasible and sustainable.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The attached legislation enables the County to implement an on-going Paid Parental Leave benefit, and approves a Memorandum of Agreement with the unions that sign on, so long as it is consistent with the details contained in the legislation.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Denise R. Pruitt, Senior HR Policy Advisor, at 206-477-3230.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
	Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy, King County Executive Office
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Susie Slonecker, Interim Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES
Denise R. Pruitt, Senior HR Policy Advisor, HRD, DES 
